

WR Kickers Meeting
Sunday, April 22, 2018
First Home Realty
4:30 PM

Present:

Marcia Bruns
Renee Fischer
Deb Hagedorn

Larrie Hayes
Lisa Kubis
Brian Piesik

Ron Rasmussen
Karen Stashek
Nate Weidman
Erin Wilson

Meeting called to order at 4:32 by Ron Rasmussen. Motion to approve February minutes made by Nate, seconded by Karen. No discussion, motion carried.

Reports:

President: CWL schedules are out: Conference The league has 8 less teams than last year. Marshfield down 4, PCYS down 1 MC down 2.

Chris Yustus had discussion with Chris Lacey about tourneys close to ours and why. WYSA was given a scathing survey by Ron, and he was asked if one of reps come to one of our meetings. Some tourneys on list were "pending" and had not met deadlines. State has called another meeting, and Chris is going to Milwaukee. Chris will bring up tourney situation. Five tourneys on our weekend. We received a thank you for high school booster club flyer submission.

Vice: None

Secretary: None

Treasurer: Financials up to date through March. Cash on hand is about \$102,000 through March 31. Checks cut for all away tourneys. Bill received from Marshfield Clinic for trainers. We have a yearly contract with them that is year to year. \$1,575 for trainers Motion to approve made by Deb, seconded by Lisa. No discussion, motion carried.

Registrar: Lisa said that she is still trying to collect funds and figuring out player card situations. Demisphere is coming out, and we need to figure it out before June 30. Registration will set up July 1, maybe in June. We can't collect before July 1. Lisa is wondering if she can reach out to a family to get a uniform from for a U-10 uniform for a scholarship player. Lisa makes a motion to pay a family \$25/\$30 for a needy family. Seconded by Renee. No discussion, motion carried.

Ref Assignor: Karen shared that she has many new refs. She is working on assigning them. She has shared that the first year won't be a huge money-making year. Most games are starting at 6:00.

Tournament: Erin handed out flyers to be dispersed at tourneys. Trying to target many cranberry growers to sponsor. Three/four people volunteered to approach prospective sponsors. One campaign going out to businesses.

Volunteer: Field opening day was accomplished. List for breakfast received. Will be working on concession stand volunteers.

Communication: Renee shared results from breakfast. We received a \$993 profit. She gave a breakdown of how many tickets were sold by each team. Maybe have a gluten-free dish next year? Maybe an omelette? Competition between teams to sell tickets next year? Tent? Ice Cream gift card?

New Business:

Deb shared that Lincoln is planning to go forward with LHS soccer camps this summer. They will do a sponsorship drive to pay for t-shirts for camp. Third-eighth graders will be invited, M-R in afternoon. Volunteer hours will be given to high school kids that help with camp. Fee is \$50 in advance.

We have a signed contract with Tetra Brazil, June 18-22.

RASI endowment donation? Add a click for people to add to RASI endowment fund on registration?

Rafters have asked if June 25 (Soccer Night) and if we want to set the price. Ron will call Emily and ask details. Can we do 50/50? How are tickets dispersed?

Karen asked if there is anyone who could send off box to Kwik Trip so that we get the \$. We must have 1000 to send out. Renee will add to newsletter.

If there are questions about equipment, direct those to Kirk Willard. We need blood jerseys. New coaches have gotten no equipment.

All practices must be at Mid-State. Fields will be lined soon.

Lisa asked about U-15 girls tourney being rescheduled and what to do about new tourney (Menasha May 18). Refunded money will go to club and will pay for new tourney.

Lisa said that we need to start discussion team forming for next year, especially with girls.

Next meeting date: May 20, 6:00, Next Home

Motion to adjourn made by Larrie, seconded but Nate. 5:43.